
November 13, 2023 

Walton-Verona Stakeholders: 

As you are aware, we are in the process of building a new Intermediate School at our Athletic Complex in Verona. 

Several large trucks will deliver equipment and materials to the complex as construction progresses. In addition, there 

are multiple pieces of heavy equipment on site. To protect the physical safety of all stakeholders, I have closed the 

complex to the general public. While I understand that it has been common for community members to walk around the 

parking lot for exercise, that can no longer happen. I respectfully request that all members of our community honor this 

decision. 

As a reminder, the Athletic Complex is closed to the general public Monday through Friday from 7 AM until 5 

PM. Our regular athletic events will continue in the evenings and on weekends.   

While I realize that this is an inconvenience for some, the long-term improvement for our students, district, and 

community will be well worth it. 

Sincerely, 

Dr. Matt Baker 
Superintendent 


